
 

                                                                                                                               
                                                                                                                                         

   

 

FLOOD MITIGATION ASSISTANCE GRANT PROGRAM 

FY 2024 NOTICE OF FUNDING OPPORTUNITY 

Open Application Period for the Flood Mitigation Assistance Program  

Begins January 6, 2025 

The Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) has announced the opening of the FY 2024 
Application Period for the Flood Mitigation Assistance (FMA) program. FEMA’s Notice of Funding 
Opportunity (NOFO) is attached and can be found at www.grants.gov.  

The Florida Division of Emergency Management (FDEM) is accepting eligible subapplications for the 
FMA program from entities that submitted a Notice of Interest (NOI) form by FDEM’s deadline 
(August 30, 2024, 5:00 p.m. ET) for an eligible project. All subapplications must be submitted to 
FDEM via the FEMA GO application system on or before Monday, February 17, 2025 by 5:00 PM 
ET. Only complete subapplications will be accepted and reviewed. Please refer to the NOI feedback 
and required documentation received via e-mail from FDEM. This feedback and required documents 
must be included in the subapplication. If the feedback and required documents are not included in 
the subapplication, the subapplication will be deemed incomplete and will not be reviewed or 
considered for submission. Subapplicants experiencing technical problems outside of their 
control must notify FDEM as soon as possible, before the application deadline and no later 
than 5:00 PM ET on Friday, February 14, 2025. 

Detailed information regarding the FMA program and application development can be found at 
https://www.floridadisaster.org/dem/mitigation/flood-mitigation-assistance-program/ and 
https://www.fema.gov/grants/mitigation/floods. 

For information on training and resources on FEMA’s grant application system (FEMA GO), please 
visit FEMA’s website at https://www.fema.gov/grants/guidance-tools/fema-go or contact the FEMA 
GO Helpdesk at 1-877-611-4700 or via e-mail at FEMAGO@fema.dhs.gov. For access to FEMA 
GO, please refer to the attached FEMA GO Registration Guidance and FEMA GO User Manual for 
Subapplication Development. 

PLEASE NOTE: ALL PROPERTY OWNERS MUST HAVE AN ACTIVE NFIP FLOOD INSURANCE 
POLICY IN EFFECT ON OR BEFORE JANUARY 6, 2025. 
 

Contact: If you have any questions about this program, please contact the Non-Disaster 
Grant Program at non-disasterprograms@em.myflorida.com. 

Attachments: 

FY 2024 Flood Mitigation Assistance Notice of Funding Opportunity 
FEMA GO Registration Guidance 
FEMA GO User Manual for Subapplication Development 


